
Ecole Bannatyne Parent Council Meeting 
 
Tuesday December 5th, 2017 @ 6:30pm 
 
Attendance: Charlene Hogg, Nicole Bowering, Lynnsay Butterfield-Currie, Misty Ruckl, Rone 
Boyko, Chelsea Hummelt, Tasha Biefeni, Jolene Alderson, Laurel Rose, Christy Cabral, Sarah 
Johnson 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:35 
 
1) Welcome and Introductions  

Nicole welcomed everyone and we went around the room to introduce ourselves 
and children, the icebreaker question was “Best Holiday Recipe” 

2) Approval of minutes from November 7th  
Motion to accept minutes as presented made by Misty, seconded by Laurel, All in 
favour, motion passed. 

3) Principal’s Report – Rone Boyko 
-Thank-You Nicole Bowering, Misty Ruckl and all the many, many volunteers for 
another very successful Book Fair! (website) 
-First term reports home and great to see families at Parent Conferences. 
-Student Voice – raised an incredible amount of toys for Toy Mountain and Coats for 
Koats for Kids. Last day for donations for Toy Mountain is this Friday. 
-Winter Concerts – K’s, Tuesday, Dec 19 at 6:00 and 1-3’s at Sturgeon Creek United 
Church, Wednesday, Dec 20 2:00 and 7:00 pm. We will be asking parents to help 
take down chairs, etc.. after evening performance on Tues. 
-Last day before Winter Break – Thurs Dec 22. 
School re-opens Mon Jan 8. 
-Kindergarten Info Evening, 2017-2018 – Mon Jan 22 at 7:00 followed by registration 
Fri Jan 26 beginning at 8:00. Non-catchment and out of division families will have 
access to an on-line registration form that will help us track waiting lists. 
-Festival du Voyageur field trip has been booked for 3’s and 4’s and working to 
solidify Festival performer for the K’s-2’s and 5’s. 
 

4) Treasurer’s Report – Lynnsay Butterfield-Currie 
i) Current bank balance is $14094.88 
ii) Deposits – Milk $1207.00, Bookfair $1782.20, Mom’s Pantry $2407.55, Donations 

$150.00 
iii) Paid – Milk $1021.00, Misc $60, Tim Hortons $880.00, Volleyball Nets $2180.00 
iv) A GST check from last year was not cashed, Lynnsay will call to see if it can be 

reissued and to check for previous years checks that may be uncashed. 
v) Finally able to sign on to online banking 
vi) Discussion about cost of Winter concert Bouquets  



5) Events and Coordinators 
a. Special Lunch Review  

Next special lunch is January 19th 
b. Book fair – Misty Ruckl  

Net total was $5007, we earned $3004, Our fair was featured on the School 
Division’s Facebook page. Thank you to the all the volunteers, for the donations 
for the display and Yanin for the Artwork. 

 
c. Movie Night 

We are hoping to do 4 movie night total this year, with the first already being 
done in October. The next three will be January 26th, March 15 possibly and the 
last Friday in May. 

 
d. Festival 

Field trip for the 3’s&4’s is planned for Febuary 20th. Festival activities will kick 
off Friday Feb 16th  
A Discussion was had about the best date for the special pancake lunch and the 
16th decided upon 

 
6) Fundraising 

-Mom’s Pantry fundraiser -  Jolene Alderson 
We had 101 orders with 66 Students participating. The total sales are 5943.40 
making a profit of $2122.77. We also received $150 in direct donations making 
our total profit earned $2272.77 
Delivery is Monday Dec 11th with parent pick up being held 3-5pm in the library. 
Special thanks to Angela Jazen Roth for her assistance with the co-ordination and 
everyone else who helped out. 

 
7) New/Other Business 

The wooden play structure is set to come down this summer. A survey monkey 
survey regarding the replacement will be set into motion mid January 
We will be surveying the kids, teachers and parents as well as sending a letter to 
the surrounding community. Grants will be looked into as well as and outdoor 
spaces grant for schools 

 
Meeting adjured at 7:42 


